
District changes COVID-19 case management 
State-issued order allows schools to move to remote learning

How the Davis School District and other dis-
tricts manage high cases of COVID-19 has 
changed temporarily. 

District Assistant Superintendent John Zurbuchen 
told members of the Board of Education during its Tuesday 
meeting that an order from Utah State Gov. Spencer Cox 
and other state leaders establishes a process for schools to 
move to up to four days of remote learning if they exceed 
the threshold of COVID-19 cases. That threshold is estab-
lished as 30 cases for schools of less than 1,500 students 
and 2 % for schools above 1,500 students. 

“The reason that you would go to remote is that 
you make the choice that the risks related to in-person 
learning outweigh the risks to in-person instruction,” Zur-
buchen said. “So we have so much disease in the building 
that it’s better to have a time off. We can slow down the 
spread.”  

Zurbuchen said the order also suspended the Test to 
Stay program through Jan. 28. Upcoming legislation is 
likely to establish new protocols, he said.  

Until that new legislation passes, Zurbuchen asked 
board members to consider reiterating their authorization 
for the superintendency to make emergency decisions for 
COVID-19. The board voted unanimously to allow the su-
perintendency to make those day-by-day decisions without 

calling an emergency board meeting each time. 
Zurbuchen said the process for the next two weeks 

is as outlined: 
• Case counts will continue to be calculated and 

shared by the Davis County Health Department each night. 
• Schools that reach the threshold will be contacted 

that night.  
• Parents and school faculty and staff will be noti-

fied the school is moving to remote learning and will be 
given the date of return. 

• Students will attend school in-person the next day 
preparatory to moving the following day to remote learn-
ing. This gives staff and parents time to make proper 
arrangements. 

• Students will continue on remote learning for 
three to four days. 

• The District’s dashboard will be reset to zero 
cases on the return date. 

Board members noted that other districts are clos-
ing the entire district and asked about the decision to only 
close by school. 

Zurbuchen said many of the district’s schools are 
not near the threshold. The intent is to address where there 
is an outbreak, rather than impact education unnecessarily.  

Employees to receive stipend for additional work during pandemic

The Board of Education 
of the Davis School 
District unanimously 

approved a one-time stipend Tuesday 
during the business portion of the 
board meeting.  

All Davis School District em-
ployees will receive a $500 stipend in 
response to the hardships faced by ed-
ucators and staff during the COVID-
19 pandemic. The stipend is being 
funded through the reserve fund, 
which includes some CARES funding.  

Board Member Gordon Ecker-

sley said he appreciated that the dis-
trict was going to be able to offer the 
stipend to employees. 

“When I first heard we were 
going to have to go to remote learning, 
my first concern was for our staff,” 
Eckersley said. “Right away that 
means an increased amount of work, 
hours and hours of work to prepare to 
do that. But there’s nothing else you 
can do.” 

Board Member Julie Tanner 
suggested there might be other things 
that the district can do as well, includ-

ing putting off trainings. 
Superintendent Reid Newey 

said the district is doing multiple 
things to give staff preparation time 
and the resources they need as more is 
asked of them.  

“Nothing we can do at this 
time is enough for any of us, I don’t 
think in society,” Superintendent Reid 
Newey said, adding that there is an in-
creased demand on time and a lot of 
stress among staff. “We’re trying to re-
lieve as much of that as possible.” 

Employees will receive the 
stipend in their February paycheck.  
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Social emotional learning initiative ongoing in district 

Mental health programs helping students and staff

The district-wide focus 
on social emotional 
learning (SEL) is 

helping students and staff members 
every day as it becomes an integral 
part of learning.   

“Social emotional learning 
helps to focus on student and adult 
well-being, creating a foundation for 
achieving personal goals,” said Dis-
trict Social and Emotional Learning 
Director Kathleen Chronister. “That 
is why it is everywhere, all day. It’s 
not a program, it’s not an add on, it's 
really for everyone. Social emo-
tional learning skills help students 
and adults examine their own feel-
ings, thoughts, manage stress, col-
laborate with colleagues, navigate 
different perspectives and make car-
ing choices.”  

The initiative that began in 

July of 2019 came at a critical time 
for staff and students in the Davis 
School District.  

“Little did we know how 
important adult SEL skills would be 
needed as we plunged into the 
COVID-19 pandemic in March of 
2020 and navigated through un-
charted educational waters with 
school closures and remote learn-
ing,” Chronister said.  

This year the district is fo-
cusing on building relationships.  

“Brain research has shown 
that we think and learn best when 
we have supportive relationships or 
we  feel a sense of belonging and 
have the opportunity to develop and 
practice SEL and cognitive skills 
across that context,” said Chronister.  

“Also, SEL supports aca-
demic learning, and one important 

outcome is that it builds skills that 
boost academic achievement. It 
gives students the opportunity to 
learn and build on their unique tal-
ents, abilities, perspectives and ex-
periences,” she said.  

Going forward, the district 
has implemented a pilot program in 
conjunction with the Utah State 
Board of Education that focuses on 
early warning systems contributing 
to academic failure, is working with 
First Lady Abby Cox for the Show 
Up for Teachers education confer-
ence to be held in July and is plan-
ning to create an SEL parent 
advisory to include parent input 
about SEL in their local school com-
munity.  

The district also plans to 
hold an SEL Day on March 11 to 
focus on celebrating together. 

Students and staff are seeing the benefits of 
additional opportunities in the district aimed 
at helping mental health.  

“What you have done for our children and families 
has been unparalleled,” Assistant Superintendent John Zur-
buchen told Davis School District Board of Education 
members during Tuesday’s meeting. “Your commitment to 
mental health is not normal for most boards across this na-
tion. Over the past three years, you’ve supported social 
emotional learning and stemming from that opportunity, 
provided more family service workers across our system.”  

Now all 62 elementary schools in the district have 
family service workers. In the last year, they have referred 
more than 400 families to mental health and community re-
sources.  

“Without those family service workers in those 
schools, there are families that would never have been able 
to get those resources,” said District Student and Family 
Resources Director Brad Christensen.  

Board President John Robison asked if family serv-
ice workers in elementary schools also help older siblings 

in junior or high school.  
“We want to maintain a continuum of service with 

the entire family, so we make sure to serve the family at all 
levels,” said Christensen. 

The district has also added more integrative educa-
tional therapists, school counselors, resource facilitators 
and group sessions led by licensed clinicians.  

“We are lucky to provide these services to our 
schools … providing more full-time counselors for critical 
referrals, one-on-one responses and running groups to help 
with emotional regulation, mindful strategies and anti-bul-
lying,” said Christensen.  

“They are doing a comprehensive service for stu-
dents school wide, individually and in classrooms. We have 
excellent people who are invested in children’s health and 
our educator’s well-being,” he said.  

In other workshop business, board members 
learned:  

•   Current interest rates will allow the district to re-
fund the 2013 issued bonds in full, giving taxpayers a 12.8 
percent savings.  


